Ref: DEV/HG/D116-2204

Harry Garland

Kirklees Council Legal Services
PO Box 1720

Huddersfield

HD1 9EL

26 April 2022
Dear Mr Garland

We are writing in objection to the proposed changes to the following roads around the Doctor Lane
area in Mirfield:

® Doctor Lane, Mirfield
o (Oddfellows Street, Mirfield
e Beech Grove, Mirfield
e (Oddfellows Street, Mirfield
e Shaw Street, Mirfield
¢ The Embankment, Mirfield

Whilst the proposal will make using Doctor Lane more accessible, we as residents, living on Knowl
Road at the junction of Doctor Lane strongly recommend that you consider where the vehicles will
park on Doctor Lane following the suggested proposal and restrictions

We already, on a regular basis, have a number of taxi rank vehicles parked in front of the house at
various times of the day and evening which then restricts locals in parking to use Knowl Park and
gain access to local residents , including ourselves

With your intention to restrict the parking on Doctor Lane and surrounding roads we feel that this
will leave vehicles with only one option, which will be to park at the top of Doctor lane in front of
numbers houses no’s 65 to no’s 71 Know! Road and have you taken the time to consider the
provision of permits for these residents

All current businesses, including the recent expansion of Doctors surgery will only force other
recidents to move and park on either Nettleton Road or Knowl Road causing mre congestion on
these roads

The proposed extension to the current ‘No Waiting At any Time’ is another reason why vehicles are
likely to park on a ‘no restricted’ area of Knowl Road



We appreciate that the intended proposals will facilitate the free flow of traffic on the roads
concerned and improve road safety for all road users this proposal is just moving a number of
restrictions from one area in Mirfield to another and it is unlikely that any consideration has been
given local residents of the other effected areas

Yours sincerely





